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An important update regarding prescription drug 
coverage for tropicamide eye drops 
To assist you in the care of your patients, we are notifying you that tropicamide eye drops will be 
removed from the CarePlus formulary on July 15, 2024. CarePlus has determined that tropicamide eye 
drops are no longer eligible for Medicare Part D prescription drug coverage. 

Sufficient clinical alternatives may not be available on the CarePlus formulary, but we encourage you to 
use the Drug List formulary search tool on Drug List Search. This tool can help you review appropriate 
alternatives that are available on the CarePlus formulary.  

You also can submit a request for CarePlus to make an exception by CarePlus Pharmacy Utilization 
Management Unit at 1-866-315-7587, Monday – Friday, 8 a.m. and 8 p.m.  

We have sent a letter to your CarePlus-covered patients who have had a claim for tropicamide eye drops 
to inform them of this midyear formulary change and encourage them to work with their healthcare 
provider on alternative options. 

 

https://drug-pricing.apps.external.pioneer.humana.com/medicaredrugsearch

